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1 Outcome Sought from Committee 
 
1.1 To review and approve the accounting policy and materiality levels for 

2018/19 financial statements. 
 

 2 Recommendation 
  
 2.1 To consider and agree the materiality limits as set out in Appendix B. 
 

2.2 To consider and note draft accounting policies for 2018/19 financial 
statements. 

 
3 Background 
 
3.1 The accounting policy and materiality levels need to be reviewed and agreed, 

prior to the beginning of the closure of accounts process 
  
3.2 The finance team review the previous years accounting policies and any 

changes from the CIPFA Code of Practice on local authority accounting to 
form the accounting policies for the current year. 

  
3.3 The materiality level enables the finance team to identify significant variances 

and items that need disclosure in the financial statements (see Appendix B).  
 
3.4 External Audit apply their own test of materiality in respect of material 

misstatements. This is detailed in their external audit plan elsewhere on the 
agenda.  

 
 
 
 



 

 

4 Points for Consideration 
 
4.1 The draft accounting policies for 2018/19 are attached at Appendix A. These 

have been reviewed against the Code for any required changes.  
  
4.2 Levels of Materiality for 2018/19 financial statements are set out in Appendix 

B along with an extract from the Code of Practice relating to materiality. 
 
4.3 The 2018/19 financial statements will show income and expenditure based on 

Portfolios as presented in the quarterly monitoring.  
 
4.4 Subject to completion of the acquisition of the commercial property approved 

by Council in November 2018 there will be the need to update the accounting 
policies to reflect the consolidation of the wholly owned local authority 
company. Any changes required in the policies arising from this will be 
updated in the draft statement of accounts 

 
5 Equality Impact Assessment 
 
5.1 Not Applicable. 
 
6 Conclusions  
 
6.1 It is good practice for those charged with governance to review and agree 

materiality in relation to financial statements.  
 

6.2 The levels of materiality agreed by this committee will be used in the 
preparation of the financial statements & information for external audit 
purposes. 
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